

## **2018\_05\_07\_RLC Minutes**

**Roll Call** – The meeting began at 6:30 pm. The members present were Susan Koenig, Joanne Di Bella, Deb Dobransky, Bruce Hackett, James Sherard, Pat Zisa, Barry Phillips and Kathy Boyd.

**Acceptance of Minutes** – The minutes were sent out to all members prior to tonight's meeting. Joanne moved the minutes be approved and Bruce seconded. The minutes were approved.

**Current Events Fund Balance** – The current balance is \$644.36.

**CHHS Prom Fundraiser** – An article from the CHHS paper, Viking Ventures was shared. Our community was recognized for the funds we donated to the school for prom tickets. A copy was sent out to residents via email and also sent to Blooming Boutique.

**Review of Event – Earth Day-** Gene shared that 29 people participated in the Earth Day clean up sponsored by Waste Industries. Three tons of trash was collected. Waste Industries was pleased with the support. We will participate again next year as this clean up counts towards our Adopt-a-Highway commitment. Deb said that the next clean up date will be Saturday June 2, 2018. Information is in the newsletter and a sign-up sheet is on the board. The rain date will be June 3<sup>rd</sup>. We have a two year commitment for the Adopt a Highway program. Participants sign a release form the day of the event. There is a report that has to be done after each clean up. Del Dot provides signs, safety vests, gloves, and trash bags.

### **Upcoming Events:**

**Wine Tasting** – This event will be held on Friday, May 18, 2018 from 6:30-8:30 pm and Ellen is the coordinator. The cost is \$12 per person with a limit of 26 people. Tickets will go on sale Friday, May 11, 2018. The wines are from Spain and Portugal and once again Teller wines will do the presentation. They are also doing a wine cruise to South America and Ellen has referred the information to the Travel Club. There will be two red, two white and a sparkling rose dessert wine. Ellen and Susan will be preparing the cheese trays. Information is in the newsletter.

**June-** Barry said the clubhouse committee would do a pancake breakfast and it was decided to coordinate this event with the Adopt-a-Highway clean up on Saturday June 2, 2018. Menu will be similar to the last time. There will be two seatings, one at 10-11 am and the other at 11:15-12:15pm for those who are doing the Adopt-a-Highway that morning. The cost will be \$10 per person. Susan will get a sign up sheet posted by May 19<sup>th</sup> and info will go in the newsletter. The Food Drive will begin and Deb will coordinate a time/date for anyone who wants to work a shift at the Food Bank in Milford.

**July** - The Ice Cream Social will be held on Sunday, July 15, 2018 from 3-5 pm. Volunteers to help with this event will be needed and most of the lifestyle committee members said they should be available to help out. Same procedures, ice cream and toppings as last year.

**August** – There will be a Super Saturday on August 11, 2018 and the theme will be a luau again. There was discussion about some other game options such as Family Feud, or Password or Who Am I (name taped on backs)

**September** – Walk Run Bike Event September 29, 2018 (Rain date October 6, 2018). Ron Paxton will coordinate this event again.

**October** – Potluck dinner and Radio Theater on Saturday October 13, 2018. Halloween trick or treat and party on October 31, 2018 and Ken and Judy Collins will coordinate.

**November** – No events are scheduled at this time.

**December** - Holiday Super Saturday on December 8, 2018. Cookie Swap on December 19, 2018 that Deb will once again coordinate.

**January 2019** – Progressive Dinner will be held on Saturday January 26, 2019. Deb is the chairperson.

**Other** – Deb has been in contact with Jonathan. A welcome cover letter with the ACH payment form is given out to new residents. He sent her a copy of the info given out when settlement paperwork is received. Bylaws and Documents provided prior to settlement. Website address is given. We could add something to it like coordinators list and info about groups. Deb is going to ask more about the questionnaire.

Susan and Kathy worked on reorganizing the supply closet. Clubhouse event supplies on top shelf. Extra hot and cold cups are over the refrigerator. Tablecloths and protectors are in bags at the bottom of the closet. Wine glasses have been moved from the floor to a shelf thus freeing space on the floor for two new coffee pots (commercial grade) that Ellen purchased (and will be reimbursed by HOA). HOA also will reimburse for two additional folding tables that Susan will buy. Other items needed such as white trash bags, cake and pie servers will be purchased.

James spoke about phone scams that are targeting senior citizens. Pat will put this information out to the community in a separate email. Maybe we can do a program on this. Deb said that the Village had the Lewes police department do something for them. Gene will look into this and try to schedule for a seminar in November.

The meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm. The next meeting will be Monday June 4, 2018 at 6:30 pm.

Kathy Boyd